# WEEKLY NEWSLETTER

# TYLDEN PRIMARY SCHOOL

11 Clowes Street Tylden Ph: 5424 8244

Email: tylden.ps@education.vic.gov.au www.tyldenps.vic.edu.au



Term 1 Week 5
Friday 3rd Mar 2023

### **IMPORTANT DATES**

### **MARCH**

### Friday 10th March

School cross country and junior school walk 9:15am -

# Monday 13th

Labour Day holiday

# Wed 15th, Thu 16th, Fri 17th & Mon 20th

NAPLAN testing for grade 3 & 5 students only

### Saturday 18th

Working bee for rostered families.

### Saturday 25th ANNUAL FAIR 10am-3pm

### **APRIL**

### Thursday 6th

Last day of term 1. Early dismissal 2.30pm

### Monday 24th

Curriculum Day

### Tuesday 25th

Anzac Day Holiday

### Wednesday 26th

First day of Term 2

### JUNE

### Wed 14th-Fri 16th

Gr 4 & 5 Camp Queenscliff

# Wednesday 21st

Whole school photos

# <u>JULY</u>

# Wed 26th—Fri 28th

Gr 6 Urban Camp

# **AUGUST**

# Friday 4th

School Concert



Max

# Principal's Message

Dear parents and carers

This year's school fair raffle has some marvellous prizes on offer. Each prize has been donated by a very generous business to support our school. You will find a raffle ticket book attached to this newsletter. Please sell the tickets to your family and friends and return the ticket stubs and the money to school before the day of our school fair. Tickets are only \$2 each and there are plenty more ticket books available at the office if you can sell more. Because the prizes have been donated, every ticket you sell goes directly to our school.

The election of Junior School Council (JSC) representatives took place last week. Councillors are elected in grades 3—6 and the presidents of JSC are elected from grade 6. . The 2023 JSC representatives are Oscar and Willow in grade 3, Callum, Eloise and Noah M in grade 4 and Holiday, Natalie, Noah W and Owen in grade 5 and Matilda & Abi in grade 6. Congratulations to all of these students.

Our interschool Tee-ball teams competed in Romsey today in the interschool competition. The teams have been practising hard in recent weeks to prepare for the competition. Results will be in next week's newsletter! Many thanks to the staff who

prepared the teams for the event and accompanied them today. Thank you also to the parents who went along to support the teams.

We are still looking for parents/carers who would like to join the school council in 2023. The nomination period will be extended to next Wednesday 8th March. Please consider nominating for school council this year. It is a terrific way to get involved at school.

There is a lot of information in this newsletter to help you with your preparations for our upcoming school fair. There is no doubt that the fair is approaching very quickly indeed! We need all families to help on the day as well as contributing baked goods, preserves, curries, crafts or produce. To assist the stall coordinators, please fill in and return the reply slips that are included in this newsletter to indicate what you can bake or make for the fair. Please also add your name to the roster to assist on the day at one of the stalls or attractions if you have not already done so.

Have a lovely weekend!

# Regards

Lee MacDonald

leeanne.macdonald@education.vic.gov.au

# 2023 JUNIOR SCHOOL COUNCIL



Pictured L-R: Back: Natalie, Holiday, Eloise & Oscar

Front: Matilda, Abi, Owen, Callum, Noah W, Willow & Noah M

# STUDENTS OF THE WEEK

Finn- For displaying great leadership both in the classroom and the playground. You are a fantastic role model.

Parker- For being a super star. Your listening is so impressive. Keep it up!

Lilia – For putting your personal best into every activity and always having a smile on your face.

Elder – For always putting your best effort into your work. You have been producing work of great quality. Keep it up!

Haylee- For working hard and showing the school value of resilience. Well done!

Lydia -Lydia is a superstar by being a great role model in performing arts.



Pictured L-R: Front: Lydia, Haylee & Finn

Back: Lilia, Parker & Elder

# SCHOOL COUNCIL NOMINATIONS NEEDED!

Nominations for school council opened on Wednesday 22nd February. Meetings are held once per month and school councillors are elected for a 2 year term. Half of the school councillors reach the end of their 2 year term each year.

For 2023, we need 4 parent/carer or community representatives to replace our retiring councillors. All parents/carers are welcome to nominate for school council. Nomination forms to nominate another parent, or self-nominate. Nominations close on Wednesday 8th March at 9am. There are also 2 casual vacancies on school council

The school council

- helps create and check the school's budget and approves financial transactions
- contributes to the school strategic plan
- makes decisions and develops some school policies

More information about what school council does can be found at:

https://www.education.vic.gov.au/parents/going-to-school/Pages/get-involved-at-school.aspx.

Please chat to Lee or a current school councillor if you want to know more about school council.

# SCHOOL CROSS COUNTRY AND JUNIOR SCHOOL NEIGHBOURHOOD WALK

Next Friday 10th March, the students in grades 3—6 will participate in the school cross country run. This will be around a course in the area around the school. The students in grades Prep—2 will do a 2 km neighbourhood walk and parents are warmly invited to join the children on this walk. We will leave at approximately 9:15am and should be finished by approximately 10:30am

## SCHOOL CONTRIBUTIONS

If you haven't indicated to contribute to the items below could you please contact the office.

Other Contributions- for non-curriculum items and activities.		Suggested Contribution per <u>family</u>				Amount
General Contribution (Supports school priorities in 2023 including wellbeing programs, sports programs and building upgrades).		□\$10	□ \$20	□ \$50	□ Other	\$
ICT Devices - provision of devices from shared classroom sets		□\$10	□ \$20	□ \$50	□ Other	\$
	TOTAL OTHER CONTRIBUTIONS					\$

Tax Deductibl	x Deductible Contributions			Suggested Contribution per <u>family</u>				
Building Fund (Tax deductable)		□\$10	□ \$20	□ \$50	☐ Other	\$		
Library Fund (Tax deductable)		□\$10	□ \$20	□ \$50	☐ Other	\$		
		\$						

# **HEALTH MATTERS**

### **GASTROENTERITIS ("GASTRO")**

We are still having occurrences of children with nausea, vomiting and diarrhoea. There has been an outbreak of infectious gastrointestinal illnesses across the state. "Gastro" is extremely infectious. If your child suffers vomiting or diarrhoea, it is recommended they stay home from school for 48 hours after the symptoms disappear. Please follow this recommendation so we can limit the spread of these infections.

### ADMINISTRATION OF MEDICATIONS AT SCHOOL

From time to time, children need to have doses of prescribed or over the counter medications administered at school. if your child needs medication while at school, please obtain a Medication Authority form from the office and complete it. The medication should then be given to the office staff with the completed form. Medication must remain in its original packaging. Office staff will give the child the medication as instructed on the authority and record the dose given in the log sheet. These measures ensure the safety of all children.

# THIS WEEK IN OUT OF SCHOOL CARE

Hey Team!

We have had an awesome week in OSHC this week!

We have moved on from our week 3&4 focus of sport into our focus of week 5&6 which is science!

We kicked off the week by making slime which was so messy but so much fun! On Tuesday, we started our 'bouncy egg experiment'. Ivy, Audrey, Matilda, Adeline, Evie, Ethan, Elliot, Hugo, Max and Flynn all worked together to assemble the experiment and as a group, we predicted what might happen to our eggs over the week. You can read about that on our display at the front of the room! We have also made our own crystals and can't wait to do even more fun experiments next week!

We also successfully made sushi on Wednesday! Ben, Walter, Rosalie, Gwen, Julian, George and Ella helped to make it and it was so delicious that it will be making a comeback next week as well!

Outside, Ben, Elliot, Max, Flynn and Ethan have been playing a cricket-tee ball hybrid game in preparation for interschool sports. Hopscotch is still hanging on as a favourite outdoor game for Adeline, Peyton and Gwen.

As the weather is starting to cool down, we have been spending more time inside but we always try to go outside for at least 30 minutes every night!

We held our first Pancake breakfast last Friday, and it was a raging success!! Everyone had an absolute blast and the children got involved in every step of the process before sitting and enjoying their hard work with their friends! This will be a regular occurrence on Fridays so feel free to book your child into BSC from 6.30am onwards!!

Thanks for another successful week, we'll see you all next week!





# **WEEKLY MENU**

### Breakfast

A selection of healthy cereals, yogurts, toasts and spreads are available for children to choose, according to their taste.

# Afternoons

A selection of fruit, fresh salad vegetables, cold meats, spreads, wraps and bread are available each afternoon in buffet style.

### Daily

Fresh fruit, vegetables, milk and water are always available throughout each session.



# Helpers are still needed for many of our biggest stalls - we need your help

If you haven't volunteered for a job yet, please put your name on the sign-up roster outside Room 3 or email the office <u>tylden.ps@educationan.vic.gov.au</u>. Even if you've helped in previous years and intend to again, please put your name down as soon as possible so we know where the gaps are.

### **Raffle tickets**

Announcing the incredible prizes for this year's fair raffle! We sincerely thank all of the generous businesses who have supported our raffle this year.

### 1<sup>st</sup> Prize

One pair of 8mm Japanese cultured pearl drop earrings on 18 carat diamond set hooks.

VALUE: \$1,800.00. Donated by Holdsworth Bros Jewellers.

### 2<sup>nd</sup> Prize

Four course à la carte lunch or dinner for two people in the award-winning Lake House Restaurant, Daylesford.

VALUE: \$390 Donated by The Lakehouse, Daylesford.

### 3<sup>rd</sup> Prize

Half day activity session for 12 people at PGL Campaspe Downs.

VALUE: \$350 Donated by PGL, Campaspe Downs.

# 4<sup>th</sup> Prize

**Electus Remote Controlled Buggy** 

VALUE: \$149 Donated by Betta Home Living, Kyneton.

# 5<sup>th</sup> Prize

One bottle of Diamonds Gin and one bottle of Diamonds Sapiir Gin (non-alc)

VALUE: \$129.90 Donated by Brunswick Aces Botanical Distillery

Attached to this newsletter you will find your family's booklet of raffle tickets. It is the expectation that each family at Tylden PS will sell at least one complete booklet of 10 raffle tickets. Tickets are \$2.00 each, with a booklet worth \$20.00. Once sold, please bring your finished booklets back to the office along with the money, and grab another one to sell if you can!

### **Plant stall donations**

We would love any plant donations for our very popular plant stall. Seedlings, shrubs, flowers, trees, seeds, and other plant-related stuff like pots, all gratefully accepted. Please label all plants so we know exactly what they are and bring them along on the morning of the fair. See Ben Gill with any questions.

### **Silent Auction items**

If you have an collected an item for the Silent Auction please bring it to the office from Monday 6th March. The item should be labelled to indicate who has donated it, its value and the person who collected the item from the business. If you have a friend or family member who has a business, please ask them to support our school with a donation.

# Next Fair Committee meeting: Friday 10th March 2pm in the staffroom.

Any questions? Want to get involved? Please get in touch at the office or speak to one of our fair coordinators, Alisha McGilp, Belinda De-Maria or Catherine Ferres

# WE NEED YOUR HELP

# **2023 TYLDEN PRIMARY SCHOOL FAIR ROSTER**

Volunteers needed for our upcoming fair.

We need  $\underline{\text{all}}$  families to put their hand up to assist on the day.

The roster will be available in front of Room 3 or contact the office to leave your name.

<u>Stall</u>	Coordinator	Morning shift (8:30-12:00)	Lunch (11:00 – 2:00)	Afternoon Shift (12:00 – 3:30)	
B.B.Q	Will H	David O Jing X Hugh R Dan M Stu D Jake S	Paul McE Tracey T Michael H + three more needed	+ five more needed	
Stall	Coordinator	Morning shift (8:30-	-12:00)	Afternoon shift (12:00-3:30)	
Ticket booth/ Rides	Raewyn G	Candice N	Andrea S	Candice N Andrea S	
Raffle tickets	Vanessa F	Jana C		Jaimi M	
Silent auction	Alisha McG	Sasha O & Nat ?		Alice S + one more needed	
Devonshire tea	Jo McE	Rebecca H Claire M + two more needed		Lisa R + two more needed	
Curry and baked potato stall	Sharon & Trevor C	Philip H Steve R + one more needed	vo more needed	+ three more needed	
Spring roll stall	Allison V-L Andrew W	Steve P Simon O		Em P Mark J	
Produce Stall	Sarah R	Jacinta S Natalie I + one more needed	M		
Cake Stall	Kylie A	Lisa F Mel S	Jaimee C	Jacinta S Gisela E-W	
Plant stall (& wood raffle)	Ben G	+ two more needed		Hayley W	
Craft Stall	Nat D	Tenielle W Sylvie	e M Erin O	Bianca M Anna K + one more needed	
Kids Activities	Beth J	Jess R Cat S		+ two more needed	
T-shirt & Crazy Hair stall	Nicole P	Amy J Erinn S	8	Amy J Erinn S	
Trash, Treasure & Book stall	COORDINATOR NEEDED	+ one more needed	n H	Tayla M, Cait N Christine A + one more needed	
Mystery Jars	Allira D	Wanda B Jacinta H			
Music	Andrew McC & Jeff T				
Setting/ packing up		SETTING UP TIME: from Matt S Andrew F Sam H Jacinta F Robert A Emma A + 4 or more needed	- Chris R H Kerri G	Matt S Timm B Daniel G Andrew F Alex B Joe F Trudi C + 7 or more needed	

# **COMMUNITY NEWS**



Do your kids love basketball?

New and existing players welcome!

Registrations are now open for the Winter Junior

Domestic Season

Games played Saturdays in the Sunbury competition

Age groups for the Winter season are:

- Under 12: Born 2013 & 2012
- Under 14: Born 2011 & 2010
- Under 16: Born 2009 & 2008
- Under 19: Born 2007, 2006 & 2005

To register click on the link below by the 11 March:

https://www.playhq.com/basketballvictoria/register/629ede

For more information contact:

coordinator@woodendhawksbasketball.org.au

### JUNIOR NETBALL TRAINING!!

WHERE: Trentham Football Netball Club

WHEN: Thursdays from now!

TIME:

4.30 Net Set Go and Under 11s

5.30 Under 13s and 15s

6.30 Under 17s (Same time as Seniors)



### Registration is open now!

Open the link netball-registration.worldsportaction.com

Corina Sabo Ph 0409866695

Trentham District Football Netball Club Inc.

E: <u>csa99188@bigpond.net.au</u> www.trenthamsaintsfnc.com



The Kyneton Netball Association is preparing for Season 2023 and are looking for more players to join our Under 9's and Under 11's teams.

If your child would like to learn more about netball and play in 2023, then please contact our club Secretary, Kaitlin Evans on 0409 859 685 or by email

kynetonnetballjuniors@gmail.com for more information.



We respectfully acknowledge the Traditional Owners of country throughout Victoria

and pay respect to the ongoing living cultures of First Peoples.

Our School Values are: Integrity—Personal Best—Respect—Friendliness—Resilience—Teamwork—Creativity

Tylden Primary School is a Child Safe School.

